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Annual General Meeting

17 June 2009

Minutes of Meeting

Location:  Waterbrook Retirement Village, Greenwich

1.0 OPENING/APOLOGIES/PREVIOUS MINUTES
The meeting commenced at 1935 hours.  The President, Mr Andreas Laubi, welcomed attendees and made some opening remarks including:

· Noting apologies;
· Thanking all present for taking the time to attend the meeting;
· Thanking the Waterbrook Retirement Village for enabling the Club to hold the AGM at the venue;
· Indicated the amount of research that he had undertaken to ensure that this meeting, and the affairs of the Club more generally, conformed to the requirements of the relevant legislation;
· Noting that a quorum was present in the room and that 14 days advance notice of the meeting had been given and, as a result, those specific requirements of the Act about the meeting had been fulfilled; and
· Noting that there were no Minutes from previous meetings to be read, and therefore there were no, formal, "Action Items" from any previous minutes.

1.1
Attending

All attendees were asked to sign a sheet recording their attendance, and that sheet is attached to these minutes (names extracted from that sheet appear below):

	Attendees:
	Andreas Laubi

	Tom Rogers
	Howard Paton

	Annabel Burley
	Damian Boyd

	Alexis Cahalan
	Mark Faigen

	Greg Unwin
	Michael Armati

	Hugh Chisholm
	Noel Rowland

	Craig Poole
	Dennise Hughes

	Richard Hawkins
	Cindy Brown

	Mark Merrick
	Adrian Sue

	Miles Toomey
	Belinda Nevell

	Manny Melos
	Sally Caur

	Martin Cunningham
	James Greenwood

	Vicki Shaw
	Voula Foufas


2.0
President’s Report 

2008

The President noted the general growth in the Club over the last few years and the fact that in 2008 there had been 31 netball and soccer teams with about 450 players registered - he also noted the growth in the number of women's teams, and junior teams.  The President noted the hard work of all those involved in the Club, and how that hard work and support had resulted in increased numbers, and a general boost in spirit. All of the meeting agreed that the minutes should record a special note of thanks to Howard Paton for his contribution as Club President and to Voula Foufas, for her long-standing and unstinting support to the Club, and the Club Canteen.

Resolution:
That the Greenwich Sports Club formally notes the significant contributions to the Club made by Howard Paton and Voula Foufas over a significant period of time.

Moved:

Mark Merrick

Seconded:
Damian Boyd

CARRIED

The President also spoke about those individuals that had filled positions on the Committee during 2008 and noted the excellent work of all Committee members, coaches and managers, referees, and all other supporters.  He noted the particular personal sacrifices that Committee members had made in dealing with the increased workload that invariably comes as part of the package with a community-based organisation, and passed on the thanks of the Club to those individuals.

The President also noted that despite all the good work done in the past, there was clearly a need to change some of the Club’s structures and administrative arrangements.  This was not designed as a criticism of any previous Committee Member, but is a simple recognition of the fact that there is a need to ensure generally high levels of good governance within the Club, and that the Club is compliant with the Act, other relevant regulations and legislation, and the rules of the KDSA. In pursuing these aims, the President noted that he saw part of his role as ensuring that the Club was not "exposed", and that structures and administration remain transparent and compliant. Part of this process to ensure full compliance with the requirements of the Club being an incorporated association, included the need for the Club to have a Constitution, a Mission Statement, regular Committee Meetings, and AGMs, and other activities.  There was general agreement from all present that all officeholders deserved thanks and recognition for their dedication.

2009

The President started a discussion about the Club in 2009 by noting some of the innovations that had occurred including support of the Club's sponsors (Waterbrook, and North Sydney Orthopaedic and Sports Medicine Centre).
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He also noted improvements to the website, the signboard, and the canteen -- including the new coffee machine.  The President then outlined a number of challenges and observations about the Club, including:

· That the current Constitution is not adequate, and will need to be changed;
· That here is no Mission Statement;
· That there is an urgent need to improve the structure and governance of the Club to ensure compliance with legislative and other requirements;
· That, eventually, the oval will need to be renovated, and some long-standing issues at the oval, such as poor drainage, will need to be addressed;
· That there will need to be working groups to examine the issue of a Club Constitution, and to plan for the renovation of the oval;
· That it is important to have more open communication between the Committee Members and the Club more generally; and
· That is important to retain the Club as a community-based organisation.

There was general discussion about these points, and broad agreement that these matters should be kept in mind during future decision-making.

(All present also noted the sad death of Chris Rootsey)

3.0
Netball Report.  

Alexis Cahalan (Netball Convenor), made a brief statement about netball in 2009. In brief, she noted the number of teams had reduced from 9 down to 5, and that this was probably the result of so many of the older girls starting to play for their own schools. She mused on ways to rectify this issue, including encouraging the younger players to stay on, and perhaps to do some marketing.

4.0  
Presentation of Financial Statement for FY 2008 (and previous years)

The President noted that it had been some time since a Financial Statement had been presented to a meeting for ratification. There was general discussion amongst those present about the need to ensure that all future Financial Statements are presented in an appropriate way to AGMs, and that the statements be kept up-to-date. It has been noted, that the constitution does not require for the Financial Statement to be audited on an annual basis, but that this would be desirable. This will be considered by the committee to be implemented.

Resolution:
That the Greenwich Sports Club formally accepts the Financial Statements as presented.

Moved:

Damian Boyd

Seconded:
Martin Cunningham

CARRIED

5.0
Election of Officeholders

The President then noted that he had received a note from Mr Greg Hay, announcing his resignation from the post of Secretary.  The President thanked Mr Hay for his work, and then suggested that the meeting should act to fill all they can positions. After discussion, the final list of Club officials is as follows:

President
Andreas Laubi
Vice President
Vicki Shaw
Secretary
Dennise Hughes
Treasurer
Leigh Robinson
Registrar
Greg Unwin
Netball Convener
Alexis Cahalan
Director of Coaching
Adrian Sue

Canteen
Voula Foufas
Committee Member
Martin Cunningham
Resolution:
That the Greenwich Sports Club confirms the formal acceptance of the list of officeholders whose names appear in this set of minutes, as listed above. 

Moved:

Damian Boyd

Seconded:
Cindy Brown

CARRIED

6.0
OTHER BUSINESS

There was a wide ranging discussion on a number of other issues concerning the Club, including:

Belinda Neville posed a question about whether the Club had ever or would ever consider additional sports such as basketball or cricket.  After a number of views were canvassed on this matter, it was suggested that the Club’s Mission Statement should examine what the Club might be in the future -- including what codes might be played.

Damian Boyd noted the need for the Committee to consult about the contents of the Club’s Mission statement. The President acknowledged the need for consultation, and broad inclusion, and suggested that the Constitution would be developed over the next few months, and that it would most likely be presented to the Club at an EGM later in 2009.

James Greenwood stressed the need to ensure that all future Club meetings will need to be held strictly in accordance with the requirements of the new act.

Mark Merrick then spoke at length about his view on the need for a cricket net at Bob Campbell Oval, and how, in his view, the installation of such a facility would need broad community support. Mark explained the rationale for a cricket net, indicated likely locations at Bob Campbell Oval, and informed all present of the work completed to date -- including initial conversations with Council. Mark indicated that he sought to put this matter before the Committee, and for the Committee to form a view about this matter. There were a number of views expressed, including a question about whether the Committee should actually express a view, or whether this item was more properly a matter for the community as a whole. At the conclusion of this conversation Mark encouraged anyone with an opinion on this matter to speak to him (as the POC) and then proposed a motion that the Committee notes this matter for the future.

Resolution:
That the Greenwich Sports Club Committee note the contents of the presentation regarding the proposed cricket net, and (at an appropriate time) consider other possible uses for Bob Campbell Oval in the future.

Moved:

Mark Merrick

Seconded:
Richard Hawkins

CARRIED

7.0
DATE & LOCATION OF NEXT MEETING.

It was agreed that whilst the precise date for the next meeting was not fixed, it was indicated that the next meeting is likely to be an EGM at the end of 2009, but that this would need to be confirmed.

The meeting closed at 2100 hours.
Minutes of Meeting: Tom Rogers
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